APRIL MEETING OF THE IOWA SECTION

gal 50

The fifty-seventh regular meeting of the Iowa Section of the MAA was held at Wartburg College, Waverly, Iowa on April 24, 1970; Chairman Elsie Muller presided. Total attendance was sixty-two including forty-two members of the Association.

The meeting was originally scheduled to be held at Grinnell College, Grinnell, Iowa; however, a strike of the maintenance employees at that school forced a change in meeting place late in April. This unfortunate change came late enough that the membership could not be personally circulated, and this was a partial cause of the below normal attendance.

Professor Donald Sanderson, governor of the Iowa Section, gave a report to the section concerning items of interest suggested by the national office, The following officers were elected: Chairman, Timothy Robertson, State University of Iowa, Iowa City; Vice-Chairman, Donald Pilgrim, Luther College, Decorah; Secretary-Treasurer, B. E. Gillam, Drake University, Des Moines.

The following program (the theme of which was "Mathematics Education on the College Level") was presented:

Basic computer programming as taught by Audiscan A-V tutorial instruction, by Stephen Jones, Westmar College, LeMars.

Forty years of involvement in elementary mathematics, by O. C. Kreider, Iowa State University, Ames,

Mathematics for liberal arts students, by Henry Alder, Secretary, Mathematical Association of America, University of California at Davis.

Panel discussion on the problem of articulation. Panelists: George Peglar, Iowa State University; Merlin Fischer, Iowa Central Community College of Eagle Grove; and D. Q. Porter, Eastern Iowa Community College of Muscatine.

Panel discussion: Enrollment trend in undergrandate mathematics, moderated by Arnold Adelberg, Grinnell College. Panelists: L. A. Hart, Loras College; C. A. Lindsay, Coe College; E. R. Mullins, Jr., Grinnell College, and K. S. Robinson, Iowa Wesleyan College.

Panel discussion: Use of a computer in the classroom. Panelists: J. J. Hurt, J. W. L. Cole, and T. J. Sjoerdsma, University of Iowa, Iowa City.

B. E. GILLAM, Secretary-Treasurer